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      PRESIDENT’S COLUMN 

OOPS  MISSED DEADLINE!! 
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                    SOME of the cars at Stratton mountain VT  invitational show. ( Bottom 2 Pictures ), thanks to Mike Kovacs of  CT 
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                                                                       CNYCC SCORES AT WAMPSVILLE SHOW 
                                                                                            by Len Smith 
 
On a gloomy and drizzly Sunday, September 12, several stalwart members braved the rainy and cold weather to put in an appear-
ance at the 50th Mohican Model A Club car show in Wampsville.  We gathered at our house for coffee and donuts and to see how 
many of us would brave the elements.  Since several of our members had opted to attend the Clark's Corvair show, we knew that 
our numbers would be smaller than in the past.  Kevin and Gloria Fear arrived in their 63 and 64 Monza convertibles, Dave and 
Barb Robinson had their 66 Monza coupe,  and Dick Gaffney pulled in in his new (to him) 65 Sport Sedan.  I recruited  2 drivers, 
my wife and Webmaster Jim,  so that we could have a good showing with my 64 Monza coupe, 65 Corsa turbo, and 67 "wannabe" 
autocross car.  After a trek of about 10 minutes, we arrived at the field to join Nick and Jane Lombardo with her 64 Spyder con-
vertible and Wayne Goppelt with his 64 coupe.  There were several other Corvairs there also, including a group from Maryland.  In 
all, there were 14 cars in the Corvair class.  We also met Pam and Pete Okussick there.  They were babysitting their granddaugh-
ter and Pete is still assembling his daughter's 65 convertible.  We put up our tents, unfolded our chairs, and brought out the 
snacks.  The guys checked out the cars and the flea market and most of the ladies stayed out of the weather in the tents.  The 
weather was mostly gloomy and cold with intermittent showers.  About 1:30, most of the ladies and a couple of the guys returned 
to our house to warm up and to  
prepare supper.  The rest of us rugged guys toughed it out to wait for the trophy presentations.  While we waited, we were joined 
by Phil Domser, who had taken his Rampside to the Clark's show.  He said that there were about 102 cars there, and modestly 
informed us that his car had taken First in class and was awarded Best of Show by Cal Clark.  That is really great!  When the tro-
phies were announced, CNYCC swept the field.  Gloria took 1st with her 64 convertible,  Dave took 2nd with his 66 coupe, and 
Kevin took 3rd with his 63 convertible.  We took the loot, packed up, and headed back to the house to warm up and have supper.  
After a delicious repast and dessert, we sat and talked and then everyone saddled up to go home.  Despite the poor weather, we 
had a good day. 
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       ACTIVITIES 

Hi everyone! 
    Business meetings are at Barbagallo’s 6344 E Molloy Rd, E. Syracuse on the first Thursday of each month. The meeting will start at 
7:00 but they’ll have a waitress available for us from 5:30 so we can enjoy dinner before. We will have our own room and they will give 
separate checks. 
 
October 3rd 
  It was suggested that instead of our usual Fall tour that we do something a little different and take a ride to Phil’s Chicken House instead. 
So on Sunday Oct 3rd we will meet at 10:00 at McDonald’s in Lafayette and plan to leave at 10:30 for our ride to Phil’s.. The gals have a 
couple stops planned on the way back so we can enhance the economy in that area.  
 
October 7th 
  Business meeting Barbagallo’s 
  
November 4th 
  Business meeting Barbagallo’s 
 
November 14th 
   We have a new location for our Corvair Family Thanksgiving Dinner! Tabatha’s Family Tree Restaurant at 3160 Cold Springs Rd  in 
Baldwinsville will open early for us that day at 1:00 and provide us with our own special traditional Thanksgiving feast complete with 
homemade pies.  I need a head count for this one everyone, so if you plan to attend please let me know for sure.  
 
December---- no meeting or event     
 
January 
   We’ll have our After Christmas Dinner and I hope to have the menu, dates, times, etc at the Oct meeting. 
 
February  and March 
   Hopefully we’ll be able to have tech sessions planned for these two months. 
 
   
If you have any ideas please let me know. Everything is always subject to change.  We now will have tech sessions every other month. If 
there’s a particular subject that would be of interest to you  please let Tim or I know so we can try to run with it. This takes ADVANCE 
planning so PLEASE  try to let us know early enough.  
 
Rita ---- call 689-3366 or E mail  ritac44@aol.com  or Tim at  N2VZD@aol. 

                                                                   Please note!  
 
  Our Fall tour is changed. It was suggested we have a different ride this year and go to Phil’s 
Chicken House instead. Therefore we will gather at 10:00 at McDonald’s in Lafayette ( located 
right at the Rt81 exit) and plan on leaving at 10:30. The time we leave is important as we will 
have reservations at Phil’s. The gals have a couple stops planned on the trip back so we won’t 
miss out on leaving some money behind. Great time, great chicken! Hope you can all make it. 
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                  2010  CNYCC  OFFICERS 
 
 
 President 
 Nick Lombsrdo 
 315-299-6757 
 E-mail  chestnuthunter@hotmail.com 
 
 
 Vice President 
 Phil Domser  
 315-732-1262 
E-mail  pdomser1@yahoo.com 
 
 
 
 Treasurer/ Membership 
  Len Smith 
  315-697-7596 
  E-mail  Lenjr43@cnycorvair.com 
 
 
  Secretary 
  Sherry Smith 
  315-697-7596 
  E-mail  Smith8256@twcny.rr.com 
 
 
 
Editors/  Events 
Tim and Rita Colson 
315-689-3366 
E-mail  N2VZD@aol.com  or  ritac44@aol.com 
 
Web Master 
Jim Smith  
pjsmith264@windstream.net 
 

        
                                    Kitchen Corner 
 
         Spaghetti Marvelo 
 
1 lb grd beef 
½ lb sausage 
8 oz shredded mozzerella 
8 oz shredded cheddar 
1 jar spaghetti sauce 
salt and pepper to taste 
½ onion, chopped 
fresh mushrooms, sliced 
spaghetti, cooked and drained 
 
  Brown beef, sausage, mushrooms and 
onions; Drain. Combine meat mixture 
spaghetti, sauce, half of the mozzerella  
and cheddar and the salt and pepper. 
Pour into a 9 x 13 pan. Sprinkle the  
rest of the cheeses and bake at 350° 
For 25 mins. 
 
             Lemon Cake 
 1 lemon cake mix 
½ c oil 
4 eggs 
1 1/3 c water 
1 sml package lemon jello 
 
  Mix all together; pour into a 9 x 13 
pan and bake at 350° for 30 mins. 
Frost as soon as it comes out of the oven. 
 
  Frosting: 
 ¼ c lemon juice mixed with conf sugar 

 
    ATTENTION! 

     I  need to have a head count for our Thanksgiving 
dinner. This will be on Sunday Nov 14th. Meet at 1:00 
and a family style dinner will be served at 1:30. Loca-
tion is Tabatha’s Family Tree Restaurant at 3160 Cold 
Springs Rd, Baldwinsville. She’s opening just for us and 
we’ll have a private room. The meal will include turkey, 
dressing, mashed potatoes, squash, green bean casserole, 
a beverage and home made pies. All this for $22 per per-
son, tax and tip included. Call Rita at 689-3366 or Email 
ritac44@aol.com   Thanks!  
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                                                                                                Secretary’s report 
 
                                      
The September meeting was called to order at 7:00 by Nick Lombardo.  The treasurer's report was accepted and the minutes of the last 
meeting were approved. 
Old Business:  none. 
New Business:  Recall 2011--Should we drop it to one or two days instead of the four days we have now?  We could possibly go to the 
cruise in on Taft Road on Friday instead of having a pizza party at the hotel.  Then everyone would pay for their own food and get what 
they want.  We would not have to spend the money for pizza and salad which doesn't always get eaten.  Next year's show will be the sec-
ond week end in June rather than the first.  There was talk about making personal phone calls to ask people for their preferences about 
some of these issues. ie length of Recall, pizza party, tours.   Should we have a prize for the longest mileage?  We are thinking about 
changing our trophies and looking for cheaper prices. 
     We had a couple of new members present at this meeting.  Mr. and Mrs Varney are from Binghamton and we welcome them to the 
club. 
     The meeting was adjourned at 7:47. 
                          Respectfully Submitted 
                                  Sherry Smith 
                                      Secretary 
  
Those attending the September meeting were Phil and Martha Domser, Pete and Pam Okussick, Barb and Dave 
Robinson, Kevin and Gloria Fear, Nick Lombardo, Len and Sherry Smith, Tim and Rita Colson, and Darrell and 
Janet Varley 

                                                                A Day at Baystate’s Car Show …………….. 
                                                                        from a woman’s point of view 
 
     Tim and I were finally able to get loose and travel to Massachusetts for Baystate’s show on Sept 11 held at 
Clark’s Corviar. This was the first year we’ve been able to attend this show because of conflicts previously. We 
certainly will be attending it from now on! First, we  thank you very much for letting us park our ( non Corvair ) 
car on the grounds as I had just had some surgery done on my leg  two days before the show and had begged 
and pleaded with the Dr to travel. As I was sitting there watching the hub-bub of activity, I don’t think I have 
ever seen a club work together as well as they did. It seemed like each person had their job assignment and went 
about it till it all meshed together for a perfect show. What beautiful cars were there and each one was directed 
to the section for their class with ease. The gals were bringing in basket after basket filled to the brim with 
goodies which I found out numbered 34 and were all for a Chinese raffle. What a lot of work! Needless to say I 
found my way to that booth!  ( and actually won one! ) Another group was in charge of the food booth. A sim-
ple but delicious feast was enjoyed and again they had in all in apple pie order. The crowd was huge so they 
were given a real challenge and had to bring in an extra grill — but this appeared to be no problem for this 
group! I would never have wanted to be the judges for all the fantastic cars there but they mastered that without 
a hitch too. While all this is going on Clark’s were giving tours of all their plant facilities. And, somehow, they 
even managed to pull off a perfect weather day! If this is an example of how they can run a show, I can only say 
I’m really looking forward to their National in 2012. I don’t think I’ve ever seen as many smiling faces as I did 
that day. So, Baystate, we applaud and thank you for the great show , the great job you all did to pull it off and 
our thanks also to Joan and Cal for providing their location and hospitality to make it all happen.  
                                                                                  ……………   Rita    



 
                                                                                  TIM’S TECH TIME AND RAMBLIN’S  
  GREETINGS , from the little shop in Memphis , NY. 
This last month was sure a full one here. I am still working as often as possible in my shop. I spent a few days parting out a van from Geor-
gia (courtesy of Phil) resulting in a few very nice parts for the rampy and crampy. Most people would not have put the effort needed to save 
these parts , but it was sure worth it to me. This is the one that yielded  @ 5 gallons of water from the motor.  It also gave me a rebuild able 
differential and transmission  and many other goodies. 
 Phil sure had a winning season this year , with many prestigious awards.  Dave McCarty’s paint / body work sure paid off. 
We had a wonderful time on our trip to Clark’s / Baystate show. I took a slight detour to  Bennington VT to Hemmings shop to get gas , and 
a few copies of the Hemmings Motor News magazine with the picture of Phil at the Stratton Mtn show. Then we took a ride up MT Greylock  
to take pictures of the scenery , and radio towers. We ran into a bonus , the ham radio club was there setting up several towers and antennas 
for the upcoming contest (last weekend) . I took many neat pictures. 
On the subject of “pictures” , PLEASE start taking your camera with you to all shows etc you attend. I can not be at all of them , and a lot of 
them would be nice to share in newsletters. As most of you know , I have camera , will travel. I carry one in my pocket at all times. 
IF it would help , we might even have a tech session about cameras and working with pictures.  I think MOST of you would enjoy your cam-
eras even more if you had a little help along the way. I and others in the club have our methods of working with digital photos.. 
So please bring your cameras with you!!!  Ask me for help anytime.  
Latest tech tips: start with  keeping  a good gas treatment (stabil brand marine etc) in your gas . The new gas with higher alky content is caus-
ing problems , and also tends to collect moisture from the air and fail  (stinks like varnish in short time!) sooner than the old stuff. Also do 
your research on today's oils when using them in our Corvairs. There is a lot of discussion on what is ok for our motors. Best way is to ask an 
EXPERT on motors.   One way to get a lot of discussion on ANY Corvair related issues , is by joining the Virtual Vairs group , or Corvanat-
ics. You may have to sort at times , but it is a good valuable resource . 
Next , we are off to the VT tour , which WE have been doing since 1979 as a group , or Rita and I have been doing  since 1969! I think we , 
along with Cotrofeld’s are the only ones that have not missed a year yet.  Someday  we might even show up in a Corvair.. On that note , I 
want to thank the Baystate club for allowing us to park a non Corvair on the property to help with our mobility limitations at the show , it 
helped a lot. I overdid it a little , but it was worth it!, Rita had a front row seat (while knitting) to most of the activities. A lot of our old ac-
quaintances stopped by to say hello .   
You should have seen Phil at the “candy store” of  Corvair parts!   I enjoyed the ability to take lots of pictures of the facilities. I hope to put 
together a show for sometime this winter of the setups there. I am sure you will be impressed. This is what helps keep our Corvairs going. 
I guess summer is over , see you at Jordan , WITH CAMERA IN HAND                       See you all  soon!               
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   “reconditioned”  carbs and linkage 
parts  for the new  “Rampy” motor       

   EARLY arrivals at Jordan last year 
                   HUGE roach? 
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WE WISH TO THANK ALL THE SPONSORS AND SUPPORTERS OF OUR CLUB AND THE  RECALL.  WITHOUT THE 
HELP THEY PROVIDE WE COULD NOT DO  IT ,  PLUS THE WORDS ” CORVAIR PARTS AND  SERVICES”  WOULD BE 
HISTORY.. 

  635-5681   7AM —7PM 
     MONDAY – FRIDAY 

 PLUS MANY OTHERS…………...THANKS TO  ALL OF YOU!! 
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                PLEASE CONTACT HIM DIRECTLY.   these are mostly parts cars , but i hear that one turbo motor turns. 
ALL turbos will need rebuild!  lots of other good parts also.   HE WHO HESTITATES IS LOST!!!! Again more photos later on re-
quest. (compliments of phil) 
 
From: brookfield5@yahoo.com 
Subj: Corvair&apos;s for sale 
 
Hello, My name is Wesley Curtis. I am located next to Utica,NY. I have 8 corvairs for sale. I have a rampside truck in good condition, 
floor is solid and glass is all good. I also have a monza spyder turbo convertible, 2 hardtop corvair turbos, one 4 door corvair in solid 
condition, a greenbier van in good condition and a station wagon in good condition also. I have close to no knowledge of these cars 
and am hoping to find someone who knows what these may be worth and may want to buy one or more. Anything you can offer 
would be greatly appreciated. Thank You and feel free to give me a call at any time 315-292-8293.  

   THESE ARE JUSAT A FEW OF THE INTERESTING CARS FOR SALE AT        
               VERY REASONBALE PRICES 
CONTACT HIM SOON < THIS POST HAS BEEN SENT TO A LOT OF PEOPLE 
   also think lakewood and others 
                                GREAT RAW MATERIAL HERE!!! 
                             PHIL can help moving if needed. 



THANK YOU FOR 
PICTURES 
DOUG AND JIM 
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            PICTURE PAGE 

                   WAMPSVILLE 
               

 PLEASE TAKE  
PICTURES AT ALL 
SHOWS! 

 “I USED TO DRIVE THIS  
    FROM DETROIT TO   
              CHICAGO” 



                                              Local Cruise Ins 
 
                                    Central New York Cruise Nights  
 
             Any additions or corrections, please e-mail   TIM at   n2vzd@aol.com 
 
Monday : 
• Skan-Ellus Drive-In, 1659 E. Genesee St. Rd., Skaneateles, corner of Rt. 20 & 
Rt. 174, free ice  
cream and nightly drawings for participants 5pm.  
• The Soda Fountain Diner north of Rome, 9698 Main St., Remsen, NY, Brand 
new 50’s style  
diner, music from oldies 96 radio, 50/50 raffle with proceeds going to the 
Wounded Veteran  Foundation. www.thesoda-fountain.com Starting Monday 
June 7th  
• Bob Barker’s Hot Dogs, Court St; Syracuse, 5:00. Music, raffles & 50/50 for 
Verra House.  
• Clarks IGA, parking lot, Rt. 13, Dryden, NY, 6:00 till dusk.  
•  
Tuesday : 
• Bailey's Dairy Treat Ice Cream, 7100 South Salina Street, Nedrow, NY  
• Chistiano’s (Nobel’s) Plaza, Rt. 48 Baldwinsville, across from Evans Chevy. 
Cruise starts at  
5:00, bands every Tuesday from 6-9:00. Twin Trees pizza slices $1.00, also hot 
dogs ‘n drinks.  
• Giuseppe’s Sub & Pizza Shop, 644 Main St. Fairhaven. 10% discount on food 
purchases,  
drawing for free pizza & wings.  
 
Wednesday : 
• Gander Mountain, Cicero, Ron Van Allen’s Wednesday night cruise will be 
next to the Cracker  
Barrel Restaurant, along route 81north.  
• Larkin’s Diner State Street Phoenix, Music and give-a-ways.  
• DB’s Drive-In Ice Cream Weedsport Rt. 31/Rt. 34. Sock Hop info coming 
soon.  
• Log Cabin Restaurant 2445 West Walworth Road Macedon Marion, NY.  
• Dr. Shines in Washington Park, downtown Liverpool.  
• Caz cruise Nights, downtown Cazenovia, starts June 23rd.  
•  
Thursday : 
• Scooter Pete presents the Regional Market Cruise-in from 5pm-9pm. Door 
prizes, 50-50  
raffle, great give-a-ways and music each night and a live band once a month.  
• Massena Olde Car Club presents their annual cruise night at the Dairy Queen 
corner of Parker  
Ave. and Rt. #37 Massena, NY starting June 3rd.  
• Cort Lanes parking lot, Rt. 13 & Tompkins St., Cortland, first cruise-in Thurs-
day June 24th, then  
July 8th, July 22nd with roof top band, prizes & food. Then August 5th and 
19th. 5:30 – dusk.  
• Wegmans Canandaigua parking lot, Rt. 20 (Eastern Blvd.), music & give a 
ways, 5-9.  
• Sylvan Beach, Cars on the beach. Off Rt. 13 in the village.  
•  
Friday : 
• VFW Phoenix, Culvert St.  

                              Local Shows 
 
Looks like the last of the season 
Oct 9 —  Windmill car show 
SEE PAGE  2 FOR IMFORMATION 
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Would you be able to post a 4 sale 
add for me? 
1969 Monza 140/pg. 35k original 
miles, very good condition. Re-
cently worked on and tuned by Co-
trofeld Automotive. 3 sets wheels 
and tires including stock hubcaps. 
All documentation back to 69, 
many extra parts. Will be at Adi-
rondack Nationals, Lake George, 
9/9-9/12. Can e-mail lots of pictures. 
Asking $6000, call (914) 403-3162, 
Jim,      J1M1SH@aol.com 

           1969 MONZA   140  FOR SALE!!!! 



                                             C.N.Y.C.C.  MEMBERSHIP 
                                   
 
NAME:_________________________________________________________ 
STREET ADDRESS:______________________________________________ 
CITY:__________________________STATE___________ZIP:___________ 
TELEPHONE:___________________E-MAIL:_________________________ 
 
ARE YOU A MEMBER OF CORSA?_____________PLEASE JOIN NOW!  Ask us for details 
HOW MANY CORVAIRS TO YOU OWN?   ________   PARTS?    Y___   N___       
 
CENTRAL NEW YORK CORVAIR CLUB WELCOMES YOU. PLEASE FEEL FREE TO ADD ANY COM-
MENTS TO THIS FORM. 
 
Please remit form and dues ($20.00) to: 
  
                      Len Smith 
                      3881 Clockville Road 
                      Canastota, NY 13032 

CENTRAL NY CORVAIR CLUB  INC 
PO BOX 616 
JAMESVILLE, NY   13078 

  postage 

 


